

MEMO
Date:  November18, 2011
To:  Area & District Commissioners & Treasurers
From:  BC Provincial Finance Committee 
Subject: Management of unit finances through Districts (one bank account).

This memo is a follow up to discussions at the Dollars and Sense conference, November 5-6, 2011, regarding the desire for some Districts to move to management of unit finances through District accounting (a one bank account approach).  This concept has evolved entirely from a necessity at the District and unit level and has recently grown, more so than the Provincial finance committee had previously believed.   Although the Provincial finance committee has not previously been involved conference participants have requested, and the committee sees a need, for the development of some general recommendations and guidelines for such a shift.
The following points should be considered, documented, and communicated with the units and District council before proceeding:

1. Develop a financial recording / reporting system before beginning to close unit accounts to the District account.  Consider your options, the capability (or training opportunities) of your District finance volunteers, ensuring that the system can handle the volume and segregated reporting required.
2. Talk to your units beforehand, and keep communications going throughout the process.  Explain how this shift in responsibility will protect the money for the girls, Guiders and GGC.  Involve the Guiders, especially the reluctant ones, in the change (perhaps make one a signer on the district account). 
3. Start slowly.  Perhaps pilot one or two units at first that add more after the systems are tested and any kinks are resolved.

4. Each Unit still needs to be able to see what has been earned, spent and what they have left to budget/work with, an accounting software program, such as Simply Accounting, is recommended.  The software will provide good segregated tracking capabilities, using a departmentalized approach (known as ‘projects’ in Simply Accounting), thus providing a good reporting mechanism back to units.

5. Ensure that each unit’s activities are reported back to the unit Guiders on a monthly basis.  This will include an income statement type of report showing the revenue and expenditure transactions, and a bank balance (i.e. opening cash balance, plus or minus the net change from transactions from the income statement, equals the closing cash balance).  This will give the unit some comfort, knowing that their finances are handled responsibility and securely.

6. Consider forming a mini finance committee within your District to share the workload.  It may be that this shift results in overwhelming responsibility for one treasurer.

7. Consider pre-printed cheques that can be prepared through the accounting system.  This will save time compared to handwriting cheques.

8. Consider new process steps that will work for your District.  For example, it may be beneficial to accept expense claims by email or fax, followed up with originals submitted at meetings, to expedite claim payments to Guiders.

There are conference participants who have offered support, contact the Finance Adviser for further information. 
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